OPENING REMARKS BY THE VICE CHANCELLOR
ANNUAL PLANNING MEETING OF THE MAKERERE & SWEDISH INTERNATINAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY (SIDA) RESEARCH COOPERATION

Monday 24th April 2017
· Your Excellency The Ambassador of Sweden to Uganda

· Members of the Swedish Embassy in Uganda
· My Colleagues in the University Administration

· The Director and Staff of the Directorate of Research and Graduate Training

· Principals, Deans and Directors

· Researchers, Mentors and Research Administrators from both Uganda and Sweden
· Students 
· Distinguished Guests

· Ladies and Gentlemen: Good morning and you are most welcome to Makerere University to attend this year’s Annual Planning Meeting of Makerere/Sida Research Cooperation, an event organised to share and take stock of our performance as per the agreed research undertaking.

We acknowledge and appreciate the significance of this Annual Planning Meeting, which also symbolises the nature and character of the relationship between Makerere University and the Royal Government and People of Sweden. In a special way, I would like to welcome His Excellency The Ambassador of Sweden to Uganda and thank you for honouring Makerere University by holding this joint Planning Meeting every year. 

Makerere University and Uganda in general have enjoyed and continue to benefit from the generosity of the Royal Government of Sweden in the areas of human resources capacity building, research, library services/information technology and infrastructural development. 

Over the 15 years of collaboration, the Swedish government has invested 66 million USD into Uganda’s graduate training and scientific environments in these universities – the main recipient being Makerere University.

This support has been critical to the achievement of our core functions of teaching and learning, research and innovations, as well as knowledge transfer partnerships and networking. A number of our staff have received PhD training through Sida funding. 
I am happy to report that since 2000 when our cooperation began, over 250 academic staff have completed their PhD studies, over 100 have completed master degrees and 20 have completed post-doctoral fellowships. Over the years, Makerere University has been producing high performing graduates who are innovative and responsive to the development challenges at national and regional levels. I would, therefore, like to thank the Royal Government of Sweden for its continuing support to achieve our mandate.
Sida support has greatly improved the research culture of the University as well as contributed to the enhancement of centres of excellence in waste management, health systems research, and renewable energy research, among others. I must say that many proposals are now being funded both in the basic and social sciences and publications have greatly increased. 

With support from Sida and other development partners, we have been able to improve library services. The library provides up to date information, not only to Makerere University but also to the entire country. Internet services have greatly improved throughout the whole university. 

Through Sida support, Makerere University has been able to establish strong collaborations with leading universities including those from Sweden. We have learnt best practices from these universities and we have also benefitted from joint supervision, which has ensured high quality of our graduates.

Despite these achievements, the University still faces a number of challenges. These include among others, inadequate infrastructure and inadequate research funding. About half of our academic staff lack PhD training, there is poor staff welfare, a high student-staff ratio, lack of a university press and lack of adequate facilities for students including a students centre. I am confident that these challenges will be overcome if we work together as a team – Government, Management and our Development Partners. 

During the course of this year, we had a challenge regarding our financial accounts but with the assistance of the Swedish Embassy/Sida, we were able to overcome it. We sincerely appreciate all the guidance and backing we received from you during this time.   
As you are aware, the five (5) year Sweden-Uganda Research collaboration agreement has now run for two (2) years. During these two years, the bilateral research programme has supported Uganda to train a critical mass of independent thinking researchers based on basic, applied and multi-disciplinary research in the areas of natural sciences, social sciences and the humanities.
 
The research collaboration currently includes Makerere University, Kyambogo, Busitema, Gulu and Mbarara University of Science and Technology. Support to the four regional public universities is channeled through Makerere University. The agreement includes 125 PhD students, 147 Masters students, and 65 post-doctoral fellows, divided between the five public universities. This graduate training, including institutional support, brings the Swedish contribution to US$ 32 million over five years.

I am delighted to report that 250 Ugandan university staff have started training.

Two important shifts have taken place in the collaboration. Firstly, whilst the programme was previously only based on sandwich students, 105 PhD students are now locally trained. Only 20 PhDs are going on sandwich, based on capacity need. The fact that Makerere has opted for this set-up is significant, as it shows strengthened research capacity. This is far from where we started in the year 2000.
Secondly, local training takes place in multi-disciplinary teams, based on multi-disciplinary themes. The previous model of primarily singular PhD projects has thus been shifted, as per Makerere University’s research policy. 
Ladies and Gentlemen, may I use this opportunity to invite you to the Makerere University Endowment Fund Run scheduled for Sunday, May 14th 2017. It is anticipated that the Run will not only create awareness about the Fund but will be a step towards bringing Alumni and Friends closer to Makerere University. More details are available on the University website and at the Planning and Development Department.
As I conclude, I would like to thank the Director and staff of the Directorate of Research and Graduate training for successfully implementing this programme on behalf of Makerere University. 

Once again, I welcome you all to Makerere University and wish you fruitful deliberations in the days ahead. 
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